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Rocky Mount Community Radio
65 Luke St.
Rocky Mount, VA 24151

Re: NEW-LP, Rocky Mount, VA
Facility ID No. 196071
Rocky Mount Community Radio
File No. BNPL-20131114AMV

Dear Applicant:

The staff has under consideration the above-captioned application for a new low power FM (LPFM)
station.

An engineering study has revealed a deficiency with the transmitter site coordinates proposed in the
application. The application indicates the coordinates are 390 59' 41.6" N. and 9° 54' 0.2" W. (NAD
27). However, these coordinates are located outside the borders of the United States, its territories, its
possessions, and the District of Columbia. The coordinates are far enough away from any US land
area that a minor amendment would not be able to eliminate this defect. Therefore, we must dismiss
the application.

Accordingly, in light of the above, application BNPL-2013 11 14AMV is unacceptable for filing and IS
HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincerely

D. Bradshaw
Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau
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